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4 July 2018  

 
 
Secretary General  
Department of Planning and Environment   
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Re: Section 4.55(1a) Modification to SD 15_7237 for increase to approved construction hours  

 

This letter has been prepared to support a Section 4.55(1a) Modification to original consent, 
SD 15_7237, for Arthur Phillip High School (APHS) and Parramatta Public School (PPS) located 
at 80-100 Macquarie Street and 175 Macquarie Street, Parramatta (respectively). This 
modification application seeks to extend construction hours for internal works and the 
operation of external hoists, to support the completion of the school for occupation in time 
for next school year. This application would constitute Modification No.4 to the original 
consent.  

An Environmental Impact Statement and Acoustic Report has been included to consider the 
extension of construction hours, inclusive of internal works and the operation of external 
hoists, which are enclosed with this letter.   

Please let me know if you have any issues regarding these matters, I can be contacted on 
(02) 8073 4677 or acoburn@mecone.com.au.   

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Adam Coburn  


